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22 April 2003

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Adult Fish Facility (AFF) hoist out of service.

1. On 21 April, University of Idaho researchers requested an electrician look at the AFF crane.  It would not raise or lower.  Electricians found the motor was overheating.  The crane could not be returned to service by 1700 that evening.  

2. The bulkhead at the collection pool could not be raised so to shut down the lab, all attraction water was turned off in an effort to encourage fish to move back out the entrance ladder.  

3. On 22 April, the mechanics informed the Project Biologists that the crane brakes had to be replaced.  The mechanics had several calls in to vendors looking for the parts.  As of 1500 this afternoon, no parts could be found.  

4. The estimated time of repair is dependant on locating and receiving the necessary parts.  The crane can be cobbled back together once new brakes are found, however, there also appears to be an oil leak that allows oil to get on the brake shoes.  This will need to be repaired soon.  We hope to keep it running until winter maintenance, but there are no guarantees at this point.

5. With the crane out of service, the bulkhead is still in place meaning fish will not have access to the exit ladder unless they first go down the flumes.  At this time, researchers will continue to sample fish during the day.  They will shut down the lab at night by turning off all attraction flow and allowing fish to work their way back down the entrance ladder.   

6. This week we have seen 3000-4000 salmon using the Washington Shore.  Not all of those have been diverted into the AFF by the picket leads.  If repairs cannot be made in a timely manner, we will consider shutting down the lab completely so as to minimize delays in migration.
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